Week 1, Term 2 3 May 2024

Kia ora e te whānau

We hope news has travelled home about our "Alice The Musical" Production on Wednesday 7th August. Our learners are very excited about auditioning and there are approximately 18 different characters with a speaking role. In addition to this every class will be involved in a dance or musical item for our production and we know this will be a very memorable school event. We have booked The Regent to make it possible for the show to be on one night with all the special effects that go with being on a big stage. This also means there is plenty of space for your family and friends in the audience. Tickets will go on sale later this term. In addition to this—we will also have two Dance NZ Made groups. Their performances will be part of our production and then also performed as part of the regional dance competition. All these performance opportunities are great examples of how we are encouraging our learners to be Energised and always prepared to give new things a try!

It is wonderful to have so many sports teams kicking off for our winter terms. We have so many students involved in Hockey, Netball and Basketball as well as plenty of club participation with Football and Rugby too. For the next few weeks a group of our Maharahara boys are involved in Netball coaching sessions and Room 3 are also learning new netball skills—Netball Manawatu is kindly coaching our students for these sessions. Cross Country season is upon us and we are excited about our training happening around the Pirie Farm over the next few weeks.

Attached to this newsletter is a Sports Calendar for the Term ahead so you have all the dates ahead of time. Thank you for all the parent support with our winter sports—we appreciate all the support with coaching and managing teams too.

Ngā mihi nui, Erin



Community News

Hiwinui Playgroup—We look forward to seeing you on Thursday 9 May from 9am, in The Leigh Centre, for our first get together for the Term. All pre-schoolers and their carers welcome.

PN Junior Tough Guy & Gal Challenge—27-28 May, Massey University. Years 3-8. Enter online at www.eventpromotions.co.nz/junior-tough-guy-and-gal-challenge/

Hiwinui School Hoodies!



Poppy, Bensen and George are sporting samples of our Hiwinui Hoodies that are soon going to be available to order! Hoodies are available in the three colours shown, in sizes 6 to 12, with a possibility of adult sizes available too. They are made in a cosy 80% cotton/20% polyester and are \$55 each. Sizing samples will be available at the office to try on. Poppy is wearing size 8, Bensen size 10 and George size 6.

Friends of Hiwinui School

Our fundraising for School Camp & End of Year Class Activities is well on track! Support for burgers, our Easter Raffle & the recent baking for the Stewarts have all contributed. This Term we have weekly sausages and pies (more info to follow).

Thanks for your support, it makes a huge difference to the cost of these awesome activities that our kids get to experience!



School Camp/End of Year Class Activities

Moving of the War Memorial

This project has hit some drainage issues that need to be resolved prior to relocating the memorial to its new location. Further working bees and planning continue on this project. The Community

Committee thank



Artist's impression of Hiwinui War Memorial in its new location

those who have generously donated to support the project. Unfortunately the Give A Little campaign has fallen well short of its target, so any further donations will be hugely appreciated. Donations can be made to the Hiwinui School Fundraising account, and held on behalf of the Community Committee—03-0726-0519899-003.

Reminder

Please remember to return your Pool key to the office, if you haven't already done so. Thank you!





Please remember that we are to have **NO EGGS** on site at our awesome kura. This includes egg cartons and egg based foods such as quiche or bacon and egg savouries etc. (Egg baked into cakes/muffins is fine.) Thank you so much for your support and understanding.



Please keep collecting "YUMMY" stickers from your apples! This ongoing promotion helps Hiwinui School get new sports gear!

Sticker sheets are available from www.yummyfruit.co.nz



KA PAI KIDS

Room 1: Ruby—Wow Ruby, you have been a fantastic kaitiaki of your learning this week. You have been following your new contract with such independence and dilligence. You are a keen pathfinder and know how to stay energised for each part of the day. Keep it up Ruby!

Room 2: George—You have such a bright smile and personality. The Awhi you show to others makes them feel welcome at our kura and you are always Energised for your learning. We are so lucky to have you in our class spreading joy everywhere you go.

Room 3: Henry—What a fantastic week back at school you have had Henry. You've been so energised when getting stuck into learning! You have been a ray of sunshine with your positivity and choosing to be a Pathfinder! Ka rāwe, bud!

Whā: Issy—I have thoroughly enjoyed the help you have so willingly given me this week. I have enjoyed watching you being as helpful to everyone else as well. Being helpful and kind is such a powerful combination of strengths. We are lucky to have you in our class.

Mangopare: Ollie—You have been so energised for learning this week, Ollie! I have been super impressed by how organised you are and how you have been asking questions to clarify your learning. The work you are producing is of a high standard, with lots of detail. I am so proud your attitude and the effort you are making!

Pūkeke: Taylor—You are an utterly delightful person to be around. Your intuition is beyond your years and we all benefit from your kindness and thoughtfulness. You are aware of others and their needs and with empathy you quickly assist them in a mana enhancing manner. What a gift you are to the future!

IMPORTANT DATES

Dink Shirt Day waar nink as much nink as

10 iviay	Pilik Silii C Day—wedi pilik, us iliucii pilik us				
	possible! Gold coin donation to the				
	N7 Mental Health Foundation				

NZ Mental Health Foundation

Book Fair Week Begins

17 May Book Character Dress Up

30 May School Cross Country

3 June King's Birthday

10 1/24

13 May

4 June **TEACHER ONLY DAY**

5 June Kainui Cross Country

7 June Wacky Hair Day—gold coin donation for

Paige Badger, Shave for a Cure

28 June Matariki Holiday



THEME: Marvellous Mums! Term 2 Week 2, 6th May 2024

Weekly Activities Plan Kelly Club Ashhurst

	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
7:00 - 8:15 am	Colouring Comp & Structured Free Time	Lego Building & Structured Free Time	Mothers Tree & Structured Free Time	Dance Battle & Structured Free Time	Origami Flowers & Structured Free Time
3:15 - 8:30 am	Game: Chicken Tag	Game: Theatre Sports	Game: Musical Statues	Game: Head it, Catch it	Game: Captains Coming
3:00 - 3:10 pm	Sign In & Structured Free Time	Sign In & Structured Free Time	Sign In & Structured Free Time	Sign In & Structured Free Time	Sign In & Structured Free Time
3:10 - 3:30 pm	Intro & Afternoon Tea Noodles & Fruit	Intro & Afternoon Tea Corn Thins & Fruit	Intro & Afternoon Tea Tomato Pasta & Fruit	Intro & Afternoon Tea Sammies & Fruit	Intro & Afternoon Tea Slice & Fruit
3:30 - 3:45 pm	Game: Zip Zap Boing	Game: Rainbow Rush	Game: Crab Football	Game: Tug of War	Game: Jedi Dodgeball
3:45 - 4:30 pm	COOKING Cupcakes	CRAFT Mother's Day Card	GAME Rob the Nest	DISCOVERY Playdough	SPORT Soccer
4:30 - 4:35 pm	Tidy Up	Tidy Up	Tidy Up	Tidy Up	Tidy Up
	Homework & Quiet Time	Homework & Quiet Time	Homework & Quiet Time	Homework & Quiet Time	Homework & Quiet Time
4:50 - 5:15 pm					

E: ashhurst@kellyclub.co.nz

kellyclub.co.nz/ashhurst

P: 021 215 7863

Property Brokers



IUNIOR SQUASH ING FRIDA

4.45pm to 5pm - WARM

5.00pm to 6pm - MATCHPLAY/GAMES

NEW AND CURRENT JUNIORS WELCOME!!



\$5 PER NIGHT FOR NON-MEMBERS FREE TO SQUASHGYM JUNIOR MEMBERS

#ZSQUASHGYMPROUD





